
             Principal’s Report                                                P and C Meeting 

Wednesday, 11th March, 2020 

 
• School Improvements – The kindergarten playground is underway. The concrete pathways 

alongside the demountables will be done on first day of school holidays as well as some tree 
lopping. A new audio screen has been installed in the hall. 

• Sustainability Grant- We were successful in getting a grant for just under $3000 to 
rejuvenate the kitchen garden and also get a pump for our water tank. 

• Department of Veteran Affairs Grant – of $4000 for the ANZAC garden. The mural, garden 
and silhouette of the unknown soldier to be completed in next 3 weeks. Our ANZAC service 
will be held on the first day back of Term 2 and Currans Hill will again march in the Camden 
Street Parade on the 25th April. 

• New technology – Students are enjoying our new robot technology and STEM share kits in the 
tech hub with Ms Wear. I recently had Jon Leone out from the DoE to audit our infrastructure, 
server and caballing which will be upgraded shortly.  

• Water Filtration system has been ordered for installation. 
• School Cleaning- Thank you to Jean Dening for her letter which I have passed onto ISS and 

the DoE. I am monitoring cleanliness levels closely. I have ensured that the soap dispensers in 
the toilets are filled and that all staff are employing appropriate hygiene practices in their 
classrooms given the coronavirus. I receive daily updates from DoE and the Department of 
Health regarding appropriate protocols for managing the virus in schools and health alerts. 

• Breakfast Club- Salvation Army Breakfast club will start in week 8. Cheese toasties and fruit 
will be provided from 8:30-8:55am every Wednesday to start with. This was advertised on 
Skoolbag. 

• Congratulations to our amazing school swimming team. The boys junior relay team won 
their heat at Zone and made the finals. Cate M, Charlie L and Mathew F will proceed to state 
and Cate was named age champion for the Region and Zone. We are extremely proud of all 
of our swimmers. 

• Cantabile Music Festival- The Currans Hill choir successfully auditioned for the festival which 
will be held at Sydney Town hall on Thursday 27th August. 

• 2019 Annual School Report- Will be finalised this week and uploaded on to the school 
website. A copy of the report will be tabled at the next P & C meeting. 

• Tell Them From Me Survey- information was shared in last week’s newsletter and students 
from years 4-6 will complete the survey in week 8-9. The survey gives staff information about 
how students perceive their learning and support for their well- being. 

• Harmony Day- Thursday 19th March. Students can purchase an orange lunch pack from the 
canteen. More information will be in next week’s newsletter. 
 
 
 
 
Thank you for your continued support 
Sandra Wilson 

   


